verizon

May 16,2025

Audience: CLEC,ISP,IXC,Resellers,Wireless,ILEC

Subject : Notice of Price Changes for certain Interstate Intellilight Entrance Facilities (IEF)
Services in Verizon Business Data Services (BDS) Product Guide

This is to provide notice of rate increases for certain interstate |IEF services in Verizons Business Data Services (BDS)
Product Guide.

Effective June 1, 2025, Verizon[1] will increase rates for certain interstate IEF STS1 terminations and IEF electrical interfaces
in the BDS Product Guide. These increased rates will apply to customers who, in March 2025, (i) had in-service four (4) or
more IEF terminations or (ii) were billed a total of at least Six Thousand U.S. Dollars ($6,000) in monthly recurring charges for
|IEF terminations.

The BDS Product Guide changes will be available at https://www.tariffs.net/verizon/tier.asp?cid=4099 on June 1, 2025.

For additional information, please see verizon.com/tariffs or contact your account manager.

[1] The Verizon Telephone Companies include Verizon Delaware LLC, Verizon Maryland LLC, Verizon New England Inc.,
Verizon New Jersey Inc., Verizon New York Inc., Verizon North LLC, Verizon Pennsylvania LLC, Verizon South Inc., Verizon

Virginia LLC, and Verizon Washington, D.C. Inc.
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